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Staff Report 
Item 11a 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Meeting Date:  April 24, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Thomas Kelly, Designer 
 
Application Number: H14-01-0599 
 
Address:   #1311 Pine Street 
   
Description of Work: New gable roof on existing addition. Replacement of 

metal windows with wood. Replace back terrace roof 
to flat roof. 

 
Building Facts: The frame vernacular house is listed as a 

contributing resource in the surveys. The house was 
built ca. 1906. According to the Sanborn maps the 
one and a half stories house historically had a one 
story single sawtooth attached to the back. According 
to the Property Appraiser’s records an addition to the 
house was built in 1996, which staff believes is the 
back additions to the sawtooth since there is no 
other changes to the historic footprint of the 
building.  

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Windows (pages 29-30), specifically guideline 3.  
 

Additions, alterations and new construction (pages 
36-38a), specifically guidelines for additions 1 
through 8 of page 37. 

  
 

 
Staff Analysis 

 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the replacement of a non-historic 
shed roof over an attached addition to the historic sawtooth structure. The plan 
includes a new gable roof, smaller in proportions to the existing sawtooth and a 
new flat roof over the back portion of the house, which is an open terrace. The 
gable roof will be finished with metal v-crimp. The design also proposes the 
replacement of non-historic aluminum windows with wood true divided 6 over 6 
Marvin sash replacement system. All exterior structural components of the 
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window will be wood. The existing non-historic windows are smaller than the 
historic fenestrations; the plans include the restoration of all window 
fenestrations on the historic house to their historic size and proportions. 
 

 
Consistency with Guidelines 

 
1. For the proposed reconfiguration of the back roofs, both roofs are 

smaller and shorter in height than the main house, therefore the new 
proposed roofs will be in keeping with the mass, scale and proportion 
of the historic house.  

2. The configuration of the new roofs will not obscure or detract from the 
historic fabric or surrounding historic structures.  

3. The replacement of non-historic metal windows to wood true divided 
units and the re-opening of the fenestrations to their original size and 
proportions is an appropriate design solution that will bring the 
house back to its historic character. 

 
 

It is staff’s opinion that the proposed changes are consistent with the 
guidelines. The design will not have any effect on the historic fabric or 
surrounding structures. The new proposed roofs will not be visible from the 
street and will not obscure or overshadow any historic element of the house. 
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